
 

 

Hello Parents/Carers 
The fun continued for our ES1 students last Friday! Our students and staff had a terrific experience at the Regional Art 
Gallery and once again, our students displayed their 3Rs. 
 

Best wishes to our boy’s touch football team who are playing as I type. They have been training hard with Rheese and 
Mrs Ryan! Our netball team played at Adcock Park last Wednesday and despite playing their best, they lost to Woodport 
PS. Mrs Scheffer was very proud of the girl’s efforts. Also last Wednesday our recorder group went to Gorokan PS for 
rehearsals. We are grateful for the the efforts of our students, families and staff in preparation for any activities of 
representation.   
 

This past week, Mr P, our office team and I have been lucky enough to see some amazing work from our classrooms! 5C 
dropped by to share some terrific writing! The class had written persuasion texts on a variety of topics. Ben H and Jordan 
T wrote about gravity tracks and roller coasters, while Mason Q and Azealia K wrote about driving cars and riding bikes. 
One of their arguments was about the cost of petrol. At the present time, this is VERY topical. Students from K-6R came 
along to share their work in times tables and telling the time and students from 2S shared their Dinosaur research projects. 
All samples of work were readily explained with some students choosing to read their work. Our students have a terrific 
thirst for knowledge, and it is very encouraging!  
 

Our students will receive this semester’s reports tomorrow as this Thursday, June 30, there is Industrial Action for teachers 
from across NSW. Our school will have minimal supervision on the day with regular classes being interrupted. Student 
reports will also be available via our Sentral App. 
 

This week, our students will be participating in a range of reward activities. All students who consistently show our 3Rs 
across our school will be eligible to join in the fun to show our appreciation for their efforts this term. 
  
On Friday July 22, (Week 1 Term 3) we will be holding our Athletics Carnival. There will be a canteen operating with a 
sausage sizzle meal deal available. Our students are encouraged to wear their house colours on the day. We will cross 
our fingers that the sun shines for us! 
 

Our safety focus this week, is once again parking. PLEASE be reminded that the safety of all students is paramount. 
Please follow the signs posted around our school.  

 

REPEAT: With the drastic change in our weather and the increase in flu and colds, should you require more COVID 
RATs, please let us know. Please also remember to label your child’s belongs, especially jumpers, lunchboxes and hats, 
as the sunshine and warmer days have meant that students are taking their jumpers off and then proceed to go an play, 
often forgetting to collect these items of clothing.                                             
 

Stay safe and have a terrific break! We look forward to our students returning on Tuesday July 19.      
Jodie Campbell   
R/Principal         
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Wednesday 29 June Semester 1 reports to go home  

Thursday June 30 Industrial Action – Minimal Supervision 

Friday July 1 Last day of Term  2 

Tuesday July 19 First day of Term 3 for students (Staff ONLY return for Pupil Free Day on 18/7/22) 

Friday July 22 Athletics Carnival for all students  

 



 

PRINCIPAL’S AWARDS      3R’s AWARDS 
           Congratulations to these students who have 

been consistently demonstrating the 3Rs 
Respect, Responsibility, Ready to Learn 

 

 

     

 

 

 

        PLAYGROUND/CLASSROOM POSITIVE 

                         WINNERS  

 

 

 

 
 

 
EARLY STAGE ONE NEWS 

What great fun us kindy kids have had. 
We all enjoyed our excursion to the Gallery. 

Becoming artists is awesome and were very good at it! We had a lovely 
picnic lunch and an ice block with our year 5 buddy. To top off the week 

we learnt about the letters C and K and the sound that they make. 
Have a happy holiday everyone, please take care of each other. 

Love from Kindergarten xx 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Class Name Class Name 

KH Hunter M KT Declan P 

 Zion H  Memphis J 

KZ Lennon H KL Vuko R 

 Asha F  Zara M 

1H Jesse H 1T Charlie M 

 James G  Moqui D 

1C Molly B 1/2A Phoebe JM 

 Dominic C  Izzy G 

 Evelyn RW 2S Ethan P 

2L Jimmy BJ  Mila J 

 Terrell P 3/4A Maeve O 

2H Copper G  Max M 

 Edith T 3F Scarlet S 

3/4B Cadence G  Violet R 

 Eliot C 4K Amber S 

3P Landan H  Jordan P 

 Isabella C 5B Amelia-Rose M 

5J Addison E  Sam Hall 

 Bobbie H 6M Jackson D 

5C Ben H  Edward S 

 Harry AS 6H Caden K 

6R Sophia VM  Sarah B 

K/6JA Casey CP K/6P Ruby D 

   Llew E 

Patrick N          1C 

Audrey C          1C 

Hayley P        1/2A 

Noah C          1/2A 

Charlie G       1/2A 

Chilli R              2L 

Charlotte L        2L 

Billy McM          2S 

Connor M       3/4B 

Bentley E          5J 

Haedyn E         5C 

Dylan I           K/6R 

Cahane J            5B 

Mia B                  5B 



 

 

STAGE ONE NEWS 
Stage 1 have been learning all about dangerous animals this term. Here's a sample of some of the fabulous 

work and writing they have produced. 

                                    
 

STAGE TWO NEWS  
3/4 A have been learning about 3D objects this week and the students enjoyed making their own. 

                                                          
 

STAGE THREE NEWS 
This term, Stage 3 have been walking down to the local netball courts for Friday afternoon sport to learn to play 
netball. Throughout the term, students were able to have a turn to play in different teams and learn the rules for a 
range of positions. The teachers have been impressed with the development of skills from all students and the love 
many have found for the game.  

   
 

CANTEEN NEWS 
Thursday 30th June - online options only 
Due to the planned industrial action the canteen will only be available for online orders. 

Athletics Carnival 22nd July - Pre Order Lunch Meal Deal 
Pre order through MSC 

Meal 1: Sausage on a roll & Glee/Water/Juice $5 
Meal 2: Veggie Sausage on a roll & Glee/Water/Juice $5 

*GF bread available for .80c 
 
New menu options 
● Custard cups $1 
● Hummus & Rice Crackers $1 
● Hummus & Veggie Sticks $1 
● Bag of diced watermelon 50c 
Improved dietary and allergen labelling 



 

We have updated most of the options on My School Connect to include clear dietary and allergen labelling. 
Volunteer in the Canteen 
We are loving seeing a few new regulars but there are still a lot of opportunities for parents who are only looking to 
volunteer for a day a term. Jump on MSC and book in your term 3 day or simply email epspandc@gmail.com and 
we can book you in. 

   
Volunteer for 4hrs or more and you will be eligible for upto $10 worth of canteen menu items - redeemable on the 
day only. *all school volunteers must be double vaccinated against COVID. 
 

P&C NEWS 
Become a Member of the P&C 

As a P&C member you are not obliged to volunteer, you do not even need to attend 

meetings (but it would be nice to see you all) but by becoming a member you will 

receive the meeting agenda and minutes which includes a report from the Principal 

and President. This is the best way to keep updated. 

Step 1. Pay your membership fee ($2) on My School Connect - Fundraiser or you 

can drop it into the school office 

Step 2. Fill in the membership form by scanning the QR code 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Have a Happy and  

Safe Holidays everyone 


